
Testimony in Support of a Do Pass on HRC 3037 

Chairperson and Members of the Committee, 

I’m Sharlet Mohr, District 23 GOP Board Member, writing to express my deep frustration with 
this legislative session and to urge a Do Pass on HRC 3037. I considered testifying in person, but 
given the Legislature’s recent inaction on critical issues, I’ve lost faith in the impact of such 
efforts. 

The failure to protect our children is indefensible. Despite evidence and public demand, you’ve 
neglected measures to ensure their safety and future. On public health, you’ve ignored the 
fluoridation of our water, while other states act. and allowed geoengineering to pollute our air, 
soil, and water unchecked. When pressed, the response was, “Let’s let RFK deal with it.” D.C. 
knows. North Dakota knows. People are watching. 

Instead of solutions, you’ve raised taxes, burdening families without delivering the protections 
they deserve. Proposing a two-year study on well-documented issues is a wasteful delay tactic—
action is needed now. HRC 3037 is a vital step to address these failures, from safeguarding our 
kids to halting environmental harm. 

You were elected to be our voice, not the opposition’s. You breathe this air, drink this water, and 
raise your families here too. I urge a Do Pass on HRC 3037 to restore trust and prove this session 
isn’t another letdown. 

HRC 3037 offers a concrete step to protect our children. 

It’s time to act on the job you were elected to do.  

Thank you,   
Sharlet Mohr 

 

 

 

 

 


